[bookmark: _GoBack]SAMPLE LETTER
Sandra L. Otto, P.E.
Division Director,
Western Federal Lands Highway Division
610 East Fifth Street
Vancouver, WA 98661

wfl.fhwa@dot.gov, sandra.otto@dot.gov
 CC: Sen Mike Crapo, R-Idaho c/o Lindsay Nothern  <Lindsay_Nothern@crapo.senate.gov>


Dear Director Otto:

We were distressed to learn that the WFLHD had determined that bike lanes were not feasible on the Warren Wagon Road Project near McCall, Idaho (ID PFH 21(7)) due to budget constraints. We are writing to you today to request that you use your administrative discretion to reallocate funding to allow full bike lanes to be constructed at the same time the rehabilitation project is built.
Supplemental funding for this project is vital at this time for the following reasons:
1. Payette Lake is a prominent tourist attraction and many people feel that a high quality connected pathway around the lake could be a destination ride for many visitors. (2012 McCall Area Pathways Master Plan).
2. Bikes lanes on this project would be a logical extension of the current bike paths on Warren Wagon Road that now terminate at the project’s southern end. (2012 McCall Area Pathways Master Plan).
3. The McCall area is designated as a Silver-Level Ride Center by the International Mountain Biking Association. Warren Wagon Road provides access to a number of trails that earned this designation. (IMBA).
4. Mountain biking is a strong component in the recreation economy, providing 6.1 million American jobs, $646 billion in outdoor recreation spending each year, $39.9 billion in federal tax revenue, and $39.7 billion in state/local tax revenue. (Outdoor Industry Association).
5. There are six businesses in the McCall, Idaho, area that rely on bicycle sales and rentals. These businesses employ about 50 people. (Local Estimates).
For these and other reasons which we can provide upon request, we ask that WFLHD provide supplemental funding for ID PFH 21(7) to allow bicycle lanes to be construction at the same time as the road rehabilitation project.
Thank you for your consideration.

